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"Helping Kids, Now and  

for the Future” 

Pres John Perkins called the meeting to order at 12:16 p.m. The Optimistic invocation 
was appropriate for today’s meeting.  Rich Hawley led us in the Pledge of Allegiance, and Mike 
Burk led us in the creed. The Sarge collected Conscience Money from a number of people; Ken 
Dennis, Bob Shetler, Sally Olsen, Tim Deisher and Gary Burk. 

 
There were two trivia questions today; What is the longest river? Amazon. What is the 

largest island? Greenland. Everyone paid. Bob Shetler won the Buddy Prize. Sunshine Corner, 
Gary Burk, mentioned that Cheryl Graves had foot surgery on Monday, and there was no recent 
update on Frank Amodio’s granddaughter, Rosemary. 

 
The NOW Program will be held in August 22, at the Acropolis on Green River Road. 

The meeting is upstairs, and there is no elevator. 
Changing of the Guard dinner will be held on September 26th, with location yet to be  

determined. 
Golf outing September 19, at Eagle Valley Golf course. 
 
Rich Hawley introduced today’s speaker, Eric Cummings with Community                  

One-Restoring the Community Together. Eric introduced his cohort, Austin Maxheimer. 
 
This is a Christian organization created to bring love in the community. Their work is felt 

all over the city. They are a platform to bring people in the community together. Their frame-
work for restoring community together is; ONE HOME, ONE BLOCK, ONE NEIGHBOR-
HOOD. A lot of homes in Evansville are 100 years old or older, and a number of these homes 
are deteriorating and abandoned. This was the creation of basic home repairs. They are closing 
in on 400 homes that have been repaired. Some were whole house rehabs.  

 
ONE HOME: Aging, single parent, and low-income homeowners often need help with 

routine repairs and maintenance. Home repair projects are completed by volunteers-like paint-
ing, maintaining yards, repairing doors, and cleaning out gutters. These are all expressions of 
love.  
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ONE BLOCK: Vacant and dilapidated housing destroys neighborhoods and hope.        
Dilapidated homes are acquired, completely gutted and fully restored by volunteers and           
contractor partners, then sold affordably to a new owner. Whole-house rehabs transforms a 
house, but they also bring relief and hope to the entire block around them. 

 
ONE NEIGHBORHOOD: Incomes are very low. Poverty is concentrated. Basic retail 

services are lacking. Schools are strained for resources. Employment is scarce. Public safety 
concerns.  Community One, residents, and stakeholders work toward a shared vision and goals 
to transform whole neighborhoods into communities that offer hope, opportunity, and a better 
quality of life.   

 
This was an excellent program, and it brought to light what is going on in our              

community. There are a large number of children who are impacted by the love of these         
volunteers. 

 
After the presentation, a drawing was made to see who would win the tumbler that Eric 

brought as a gift and reminder of their organization. Guess who won? You are right, Bob Shetler 
won for the second time today. Someone suggested he go out and buy some lottery tickets. 

 
CALL YOUR BUDDY ! ! ! 
 
 August newsletter editor, 
 Gary Burk. 
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